
 

                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 

Term 2 Issue 17 ï June 9th, 2016 
 
    Principal: Ms Simone Roy 
    Phone: 03 5754 4005 
    Email: mount.beauty.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au  
    Website: www.mbsc.vic.edu.au  
 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

Winter has well and truly hit, so students will require appropriate uniform pieces to cope with our cold, wet 
weather. Jumpers worn all day must be plain, navy blue; but jackets that are worn outside can be any 
style/colour, as they are taken off once students get into the school. If your child is unable to wear correct 
uniform, we would appreciate a note of explanation on the day.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
             Our VCE students have had the GAT and 
             their mid-year practise exams this week, with 
             Semester 2 units starting on Tuesday. The 
             Year 7 -10 students continue in their current 
             subjects until the end of this term and swap to 
             new ones next term. 

  

Cathy Gunn organised for the Year 7 and 8 

students to spend a day last week in 

Albury/Wodonga, visiting the library 

museum and the art gallery. Students 

participated in workshops as well as having 

a tour. They also had time to look around 

themselves and at the artworks on display.  

mailto:mount.beauty.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.mbsc.vic.edu.au/


 

HOMEWORK 

 

Homework is a weekly or fortnightly task. Students are expected to hand in homework on the due date. 

Unsubmitted homework, after one periodôs grace, will result in detention until the work is completed. It is a 

studentôs responsibility to collect homework if you have been absent. You can ask your teacher for the task.  

NB: Students may receive other homework as necessary for other subjects. 
 

Year 7 ï 

English Rules worksheets (1 per week) 

Maths Mate Sheets (1 per week) 

Indonesian vocab words (10 weekly words) 

Weekly Food Evaluation 

 

Year 8 ï 9 

English Rules worksheets 

Maths Mate Sheet 

Indonesian vocab words 

TF03 - Weekly Food Evaluation 

 

Year 8 

HE01 ï Health Articles due every Thurs by 8pm 

 

Year 8/9/10 

 

Year 9  - 10 

English Weekly Sheets 

Maths Mate Weekly Sheet (Year 9) 

Indonesian vocab words 

TF06 - Weekly Food Evaluation 

HI93 ï Book Review WW2 12/6 

   

 
COMING EVENTS 

2016 
Fri 10

th
 June Report writing day  

Mon 13
th

 June Queenôs B/D Holiday 

Wed 15
th

 June Hume XC Run 

Thurs 16
th

 June Battle of the Bands 

Tues 21
st
 June 7/8 interschool sport 

Wed 22
nd

 June Yr 7/8 Movie Trip  

 Yr 11 Meeting 7pm 

 School Council 6.30pm 

 Most Likely to Succeed 

Film 6.30pm 

Thurs 23
rd

 June 9/10 interschool sport 

 TIS Exc Year 11 

Fri 24
th

 June Last day of Term 2 

 2.30pm finish   

Mon 11
th

 July First day of Term 3 

Thurs 14
th

 July Yr 12 Arts Exc NGA   

Mon 18
th

 July D/H Ski Day #1 

Tues 19
th

 July X/C Ski Day #1         

 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
The annual CSEF amount per student is $225 for 
Secondary School students.  
HOW TO APPLY  
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application 
form or download from  
education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/
csef.aspx  
Available to parents who had a valid concession card 
as at 27th January 2016.  Forms need to be filled in 
each year and are due back NOW. 
 
 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

Dear Parents, 

Now that the VCE students have finished their 

exams and completed Unit 1 or Unit 3, they will 

go ahead next Tuesday with the start of the second 

semesterôs work. 

 

Year 7 to Year 10 students will start Semester 2 

subjects next term. They will be given a hand out 

of the subjects that they have chosen. This is just 

in case they have lost the list that they were given 

at the start of the year.  

 

Year 11 parents are reminded of the meeting on 

Wednesday 22
nd

 June at 7pm in Room 9. Staff will 

give students and parents a few tips on how to 

survive the VCE years and how to cope with the 

demands of the workload. We would like to work 

with parents to help students meet their potential to 

achieve entry into apprenticeships, university or 

whatever work option best suites them. 

 

Cheers 

Rhonda Gargan 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/csef.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/csef.aspx


 

BIGGEST MORNING TEA 

 
Mount Beauty Secondary College will host a Biggest 
Morning Tea on Wednesday June 22nd. 
All students are encouraged to bring a plate of food to 
share.  Please note the school is a peanut free zone 
due to allergic reactions.  Food can be homemade or 
purchased ς all food donations are gratefully accepted.  
LŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ōǊƛƴƎ ŦƻƻŘ ƛƴ ŀ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊ ǿƘƛŎƘ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ 
returned, please ensure it has your name on it. 
The morning tea will be held at recess.  Those wishing 
to eat morning tea are requested to make a gold coin 
donation to this very worthy cancer research charity.  
Should you have any questions regarding this fund 
raising event, please do not hesitate in contacting me 
at the college. 
Ellen Sadler, on behalf of the School Captains and 
Student Executive. 
 

 
CAREER EXPLORATION OPPORTUNITIES 
IN THE HOLIDAYS 

 
Fashion & Textiles at RMIT:  
This two day workshop for Year 11 and 12 students 
running in the school holidays, will assist you in 
selecting the most appropriate RMIT Fashion and 
Textiles program and career option. Discussion topics 
may include: 

¶ Trend forecasting 

¶ E-tailing 

¶ Visual Merchandising 

¶ Digital technologies. 

¶ Offshore Manufacturing & Procurement 

¶ Textile Design & Development 

 
The event will be held Wednesday 29 June ς Thursday 
30 June.  
To register, go to tinyurl.com/k8qazee 

UniExperience Melbourne: 
If you are in Year 11 you may have the opportunity to 
apply for the two-day 
University of Melbourne UniExperience program being 
held at the Parkville Campus on Thursday 7 ς Friday 8 
July. Cost is $100 and the program includes: 

¶ One night accommodation and meals 

¶ A guided campus tour 

¶ Information on courses 

¶ Social activities organised by current 

University of Melbourne students 

¶ Workshops on the transition to university, 

student support, accommodation, 

scholarships, and study tips. 
 

To find out if you are eligible and to apply, fill out the 
online application form at bit.ly/1Nvott8  

BEACH CAMP 2016 

 
The beach camp is on again this year during activities 
week. Planning is well under way with a change of 
ǾŜƴǳŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ȅŜŀǊ млΩǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜƴǘ ƛƴ нлмп Ŏŀƴ 
still have a different beach experience this year. 
The camp is going to be based at Torquay, camping at 
the Foreshore Caravan Park.  
 
Activities will include:  

¶ surfing, surf kayaking, bike riding between 
Torquay & Anglesea 

¶ general beach activities at Torquay, Lorne and 
Geelong 

¶ walking to Erskine Falls near Lorne 

¶ explore the surf retail outlets at Torquay 
 
The cost of the camp is reasonably high because of the 
activities and transport, hence the early notice so that 
families can start planning and saving. 
 

Date:  Tuesday 13th ς Friday 16th December 
Cost:  $350 
 

Numbers are capped at a maximum of 24 students. 
We need to know names of students as soon as 
possible so paperwork and planning can be completed. 
Anyone interested should pay a deposit of $100 by the 
end of July.  
 
If you need more details please contact Ann 
Bellingham at school. 

 
OPEN DAYS 

 
Open days are a great way for students to get a feel of 
the various universities and TAFEs.  Start planning now 
for open days coming up in August. 

vtac.edu.au/opendays.html 

 
HOUSE KEEPING 

 

¶ Fee sheets have been sent home with 
students.  These fees are now due and we 
would appreciate payments asap. 

¶ The school is required to enter all absence 
data for the Department of Education.  If a 
student has 3 more unexplained late arrivals 
and/or absences since the start of the year, a 
letter is generated to send to parents.  If you 
have received this in the mail please approve 
the late arrivals and give a reason for an 
absent.  
Thank you  

 

 

http://tinyurl.com/k8qazee
http://bit.ly/1Nvott8
http://www.vtac.edu.au/opendays.html


 

COMMUNITY NEWS  
 
MOST LIKELY TO SUCCEED 
DOCUMENTARY FILM  

The Australian Centre for Rural Entrepreneurship 

(ACRE) is pleased to present the documentary film 

Most Likely to Succeed to the Mt. Beauty community. 

This film documents the history of education and 

challenges the status quo by highlighting new 

approaches that use project-based learning.  It 

explores the importance of developing critical and 

creative skills of children to better prepare them for 

advances in technology, automation and the future of 

work.   

LǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ ŦƛƭƳ ŀƭƛƎƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ !/w9Ωǎ Ǌole of moving 

young people from job-seekers to job-creators and 

working with schools across the north east of Victoria 

to pilot new approaches to education that prepare 

children for the changing face of employment. 

Date: Wednesday 22nd June  

Time: 6.30pm  

Location: Mt. Beauty Neighbourhood Centre (1 Tennis 

Court Ave. Mt. Beauty) 

Cost: $10 per adult and $5 per student / concession 

Tickets: You can purchase your ticket by visiting 

!/w9Ωǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƻǊ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƛŎƪŜǘ 

sales Buy tickets here  

(Please note that tickets can be purchased at the door 
on the night) 

The school has 5 complimentary tickets to 
give away to the first parents or students to 
contact the General Office. 
 
SHREK-THE MUSICAL JR 

 
Albury Wodonga Theatre Company 
Byte Sized Productions  presents : 

 
Featuring local performers 
Albury Entertainment Centre  
Fri 24th June 7pm,  
Saturday 25th June 11am and 5pm. 
Call 02 6043 5610 
Or online alburyentertainmentcentre.com.au   
 
 
 
 

MOUNT BEAUTY NEIGHBOURHOOD 
CENTRE 

 
RESPONSIBLE SERVICE OF ALCOHOL  

  

$99.00  
Thursday 16 JUNE 2016  
5:30pm - 9:30pm  
 
For a qualification that can really take you places, you 
ŎŀƴΩǘ Ǝƻ Ǉŀǎǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ 
requirement for anyone involved in the service of 
alcohol. It will help you develop the skills and 
knowledge required for the Responsible Service of 
Alcohol under state legislation.  
Any person involved with the service of alcohol, be it 
staff or volunteer, requires this qualification and 
improves your chances of finding employment in the 
hospitality sector.  
 

PROVIDE FIRST AID  

(HLTAID003 & HLTAID004)  

ONE DAY FORMAT  

PLUS PRE-THEORY WORKBOOK 
  

Date: Thursday 16th June  
Time: 9am - 5pm  
Full Course: $180  
Refresher: $180  
CPR: $80  
Anaphylaxis: $60  
 
The delivery for Staying Alive Provider is to complete a 
workbook before the commencement of a 1 day 
course for Provide First Aid.  
If you need training outside of the monthly dates 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎŀƭƭΣ ŀǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǊ Ŏŀƴ ǘŀƪŜ 
small groups.  
Refreshers are required every 3 years  

 
Phone: (03) 5754 1166  
Email: info@mountbeauty.org.au  
Website: www.mountbeauty.org.au  
1 Tennis Court Avenue, Mount Beauty, VIC 3699  
 

  

 
  
 
 
 
 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/film-screening-most-likely-to-succeed-tickets-25944495685
http://www.alburyentertainmentcentre.com.au/


 

 
 
 
                               LOVE TO SING? 

 

              Why not join us at "Sing Australia" 

                     www.singaustralia.com.au  

                    Tuesdays  7.30pm-9.30pm 

                       Bright Uniting Church 

 

          If you are interested just come along! 

           For more information contact Jeanie 

                                on 5754 1638 

                                0447 552 295 

              Proudly sponsored by 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2016 SNOW TREK AND TRAVEL 
WODONGAôS MINI SERIES   

       

       {ƴƻǿ ¢ǊŜƪ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭ ²ƻŘƻƴƎŀΩǎ aƛƴƛ Series Dates 
are: 

       1.       Sunday 26th June 2016 at 11am 
       2.       Sunday 24th July 2016 at 11am 
       3.       Saturday 6th August 2016 at 11 am 
       4.       Sunday 4th September 2016 at 11am 

Should you have any queries please do not hesitate to 
contact me via email lmc0511@gmail.com or mobile 
0409 592226. 
Lynn-Maree Cullen 
Telemark Nordic Ski Club 
www.tnsc.com.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN THE LIFE OF A 
CHILD 

 
Every day, foster carers with UMFC make an incredible 
difference to children who are unable to live with their 
own families. Foster carers can be single, married or 
partnered, they may own their own home or rent, they 
work in or way from their homes, some have children 
ǎƻƳŜ ŘƻƴΩǘΦ 

Some of our carers provide respite care one weekend 
a month, while others prefer to care for children in 
emergency or short term placements.  
Foster carers need a commitment to children, a 
willingness to undertake training and assessment and 
the eagerness to give it a go.  Training and 24 hour 
support is provided. Carers receive a non taxed 
reimbursement.  
Our carers tell us that the good times far outweigh the 
tough, and their lives are enriched as they help a child 
move toward reaching their potential. 
UMFC is currently seeking foster carers in your region. 
For more information contact Jeanine on 02 60055 
8042, our see our Facebook page or 
www.umfc.com.au 

http://www.singaustralia.com.au/
mailto:lmc0511@gmail.com
http://www.tnsc.com.au/
http://www.umfc.com.au/


 

 
                                          

 

 
           

  

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WHATôS BEEN HAPPENING? 

The Year 8 Indonesian class had fun getting 

dressed up as the theme for their oral 

presentations. The whole class took part in a 

fashion parade.  

SC82 Earth Science students 

cleaning up their mess after 

ómaking rocksô in the science lab. 


